
WHS Band Booster Meeting Minutes
June 6th, 2023
Band Room 7pm

____________________________________________________________________________

Meeting Called to Order by V. Pres. Mel Stone- 7:02pm

May Minutes approved as written, 2nd Lonnie Cuttill

Treasurer’s Report approved as presented, 2nd Lonne Cuttill
- Letter from Treasuer to be read into minutes, read by Mel Stone

This year, our Concessions Managers were amazing and led the band to a VERY
successful concessions’ season. (Thank you!) Despite this success, our overall
band balance is approximately $2,700 lower than it was at this time last year.
(June 2022 --$93,372.26 vs June 2023 -- $90,708.36) As treasurer, I feel the
need to point out this difference. To those who see our overall balance and think
it’s a high amount, please note that expenditures for our band were over $80,000
for the year and exceeded receipts by approximately $300. The band was
impacted also by restrictions during the COVID-era. A successful fundraising
year will be important for SY 2023-2024 and in future years.
2. Any parent or student who needs the balance in a student band account

should message me via email [bmrcalt@gmail.com]. All responses will be
made after June 15, 2023.

3. Any funds left in accounts of students who have graduated will “roll over” into
the band’s General Fund. (Exception: if a graduating senior or his/her/their
family contacted Band officers prior to his/her/their graduation date, those
funds will be transferred from the senior’s to an underclassman’s account.)

4. As discussed at the last meeting, we will be updating our band website. The
estimated date for a new, fully-functioning website will be the end of the
2023-2024 school year. Here is some additional information regarding
construction/implementation of the new website:

Director’s Corner:
- Optional Spring Break ‘24 Trip- Requested Pigeon Forge/Gatlinburg, TN (RS Tours)

● April 2-5
● Approx $850/person
● No Performance
● Payment Schedule: $200- Oct., Nov., Jan., and Feb.
● Activities:

- 3 nights/breakfast



- Dollywood, free lunch
- Pirate Voyage Dinner
- The Island of Pigeon Forge
- Private nighttime Security
- Driver Tip

- PO Requests:
● Color Guard has gone from 14 students to 21, need flags and bags

- Band Shoppe, 22 bags $2807.23
● Pete Durand, $2000
● Color Guard supplies, drumline cow bells, & amp

- Amazon, $1298.50
- Friends of Music Grant awarded: $410.00
New Business:

- Officer Elections:
● President- Carolyn Brady
● V. President- Mel Stone
● Treasurer- Beth Caltrider
● Secretary- Crissy Fesperman

Meeting Adjourned: 7:40pm, 2nd Lonnie Cuttill


